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INFORMATION NOTE 
5G Spectrum Award: ITT outcome 

The Jersey Competition Regulatory Authority (the Authority) is presently processing the 

award of 5G spectrum in Jersey. An invitation to tender (ITT) process opened in October 

2022, allowing existing telecoms licence holders to submit applications for the ‘Full Service’ 

5G spectrum packages being offered.  

The outcome of that ITT process is that the Authority has accepted applications from JT 

(Jersey) Limited and Sure (Jersey) Limited and will be making recommendations to UK 

communications regulator Ofcom to award these companies 5G spectrum during 2023.  

The Authority also intends inviting applications for a further ‘Full Service’ 5G spectrum 

package during 2023. 
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